Wofford College
Digital Commons @ Wofford

Methodist Local Church Records Methodist Collection

9-7-2023

Aynor Church Council Minutes 1995

Aynor United Methodist Church

Follow this and additional works at: https://digitalcommons.wofford.edu/churchrecords

b Part of the History of Christianity Commons

Recommended Citation

Aynor United Methodist Church, "Aynor Church Council Minutes 1995" (2023). Methodist Local Church
Records. 21.

https://digitalcommons.wofford.edu/churchrecords/21

This Book is brought to you for free and open access by the Methodist Collection at Digital Commons @ Wofford. It
has been accepted for inclusion in Methodist Local Church Records by an authorized administrator of Digital
Commons @ Wofford. For more information, please contact stonerp@wofford.edu.


https://digitalcommons.wofford.edu/
https://digitalcommons.wofford.edu/churchrecords
https://digitalcommons.wofford.edu/methodist
https://digitalcommons.wofford.edu/churchrecords?utm_source=digitalcommons.wofford.edu%2Fchurchrecords%2F21&utm_medium=PDF&utm_campaign=PDFCoverPages
https://network.bepress.com/hgg/discipline/1182?utm_source=digitalcommons.wofford.edu%2Fchurchrecords%2F21&utm_medium=PDF&utm_campaign=PDFCoverPages
https://digitalcommons.wofford.edu/churchrecords/21?utm_source=digitalcommons.wofford.edu%2Fchurchrecords%2F21&utm_medium=PDF&utm_campaign=PDFCoverPages
mailto:stonerp@wofford.edu

AYNOR UNITED METHODIST CHURCH
ADMINISTRATIVE BOARD MEETING
OCTOBER 15, 1995
5:00 P.M.

The Administrative Board of the Aynor United Methodist
Church met on October 15, 1995 at 5:00 p.m. in the
Fellowship Hall. David Parker presided.

The meeting was called to order at 5:00 p.m. David
Parker opened with devotion.

Minutes from the last meeting were approved as presented.
Reports were given as follows:

Rev. Knight passed out and read the job description for
the Youth Director position.

Page Ambrose gave the Financial Report:

a. Checking balance: $15,700.00
Building Fund: $6000.00
Memorial Fund: $11,539.00
Certificate of Deposit: $13,000.00
Deficit: $3,000.00

b. Proposed Budget presented. After discussion, a
motion and approved to accept as presented.

€. Motion was made and approved to apply building fund
monies toward principle on a quarterly basis.

Irene Bell gave the Council on Ministries Report:
a. Met on October 7, 1995. The following items were
discussed.
1. Dec. 17: C¢Children in charge of Christmas
pageant.
- Dec. 19: Retired Fellowship Christmas Party.
Nov. 3: Annual Building Fund Barbecue dinner.
bec. 4: UMW covered dish dinner.
Nov. 30: Blood Drive.
Nov. 26: College Students recognized.
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b. Goal's for 1996 presented. Motion made and approved
to accept.

Rev. Knight read two letters of thanks. He also asked
that everyone get involved in.upcoming attendance crusade.

There being no other business, the meeting was adjourned
at 5:40 p.m.



ADMINISTRATIVE EBOARD
"WISION ALIVE" RETREAT
SEFTEMRER 25, 1395

Administrative Board members of the Aynor United Methodist
Church met at the "Vision Alive" Retreat in the Fellowship
Hall on September 25, 1353.

A motion was made and approved that the trustees be given
the authority to purchase property that may became
available for the purpose of expanding our Church.

A& motion was made and approval was given to the acceptance
of Guidelines and GEoals presented by the Vision Alive

Eroup .

Fespectfully submitted by Vicky Hucks, Secretary.



AYNOR UNITED METHODIST CHURCH
ADMINISTRATIVE BOARD MEETING
JULY 16, 1995
6:30 P.M.

The Administrative Board of the Aynor United Methodist
Chuzch met on July 16, 1995 at 6:30 p.m. in the Fellowship

Hall. David Parker presided.

The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. Benny
Andrew opened with devotion.

Minutes from the last meeting were approved as presented.
Reports were given as follows:

Rachel Dawsey gave the Treasurer Report:
a. Checking balance: §14,334.14
b. Deficit: $2,646.73

James Gerrald gave the Trustee Report:

2. Roof cap has been installed at a cost of $1600.00.

b. Damaged bulbs are to be replaced and going to
get new pine straw.

c. Picnic Shelter Committee was recommended as follows:
Charles Dawsey, Pam Koon, Bill Davis, Keb Johnson,
and Michelle Altman. Motion was made and approved
for this committee.

d. Keith BEdwards is to draw a sketch of shelter located
at the kitchen door and one at back door of
fellowship hall in order that a location be decided
on.

e. Approximately $8000.00 is on hand to build shelter.

-Luther Altman gave the Council on Ministries Report:

a. Recommendation made- that a study be done on possibly
hiring a part-time Youth Director beginning January
1996. Motion made and approved.

b. An appreciation gift of $1600.00 was given forx
Pastor today.

Benny Andrew gave the Staff-Parish Relations repozxrt:
.a. Everything is going well.

A letter of thanks was read from Bob Morris, of the
District Committee, for the reception given for Dr. and
Mrs. Carter.

There being no other business, the meeting was adjourned
at 6:50 p.m.



— AYNOR UNITED METHODIST CHURCH
ADMINISTRATIVE BOARD MEETING
APRIL 9, 1995
6:00 P.M.

The Administrative Board of the Aynor United Methodist
Church met on April 9, 1995 at 6:00 p.m. in the Fellowship
Hall. David Parker presided.

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. and Bill
Davis opened with prayer and David read scripture.

‘Minutes from the last meeting were approved as presented.
Reports were given as follows:

Luther Altman gave the Council on Ministries Report:

a. A new Sunday School Class to be named "The Seeckers"
has asked to meet in the parloxr on a 3 month trial
basis. Joel Johnson is -to head the group.- Motion
was made and approved for this new class.

~ Page Ambrose gave the Treasuxer Report:
a. Checking balance: $15,500.00
- b. $2,400.00 deficit at end of 1lst guarter.

James Gerrald gave the Trustee Report:

a. Repairs made to all outside doors at a cost of $80.

b. Repalirs to oven at a cost of $78.00.

c. Outside of Church has been painted.

d. Two cracks in Sanctuary painted.

e. Window sills repainted on inside. -

£. Blown off shingles were replaced.

g. Total of repalrs since last meeting: $4518.00

h. It has been determined that a ventilation problem
is causing the mildew problem. It has been
recommended that a roof cap be installed to help
‘this problem. Motion made and approved.

Benny Andrew gave the Staff-Parish Relations report:
a. 1lst meeting was held March 20.
b. Guidelines are to be drawn up as to what duties are
expected of Church Staff.

Patsy Gaskin gave the Methodist Women Report:
a. Tom Thumb wedding has been canceled.
b. Approximately $400.00 was rxaised for children
who would like to attend camp-.



Page 2
Mr. Gerrald reported that a group came out on Saturday to
help clean up around the Chuzrxch.

Mrs. Brown urged everyone to come to Wednesday night Bible
study.

There being no other business, the meeting was adjourned
with prayer at 6:25 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Vicky Hucks, Secretary



AYNOR UNITED METHODIST CHURCH
ADMINISTRATIVE BOARD MEETING
JANUARY 5, 1995
5:30 P.M.

The Administrative Board of the Aynor United Methodist
Church met on January 5, 1995 at 5:30 p.m. in the
Fellowship Hall. David Parker presided.

The meeting was called to order at 5:30 p.m. and Rev.
Knight gave the devotion.

The first order of business was to elect Vice-Chairperson
and Secretary. Benny Andrew was nominated and elected
Vice-Chairman and Vicky Hucks was nominated and elected

Secretary.

Minutes from the last meeting were approved as presented.

Reports were given as follows:

Page Ambrose gave the Year End Financial Report:

a.

Checking balance: $10,298.00

Building Fund balance: $5,700.00

Memorial Fund balance: $8,279.00

Recommended allocating $3,100.00 for new copier.
Recommended transferring $5,500.00 f£rom Building
Fund and applying toward principle.

Motions were made and approved for both recommendations.

James

a.
b.
.

Gexrald gave the Trustee Report:

Several copliers were looked at. Xerox was chosen.
Committee has been formed to solve mildew problem.
Discussed leaks around some windows.

Luther Altman gave the Council on Ministries Report:

a.
b.
c.
d.

Patsy

Darlene Hucks has been elected Vice-Chairperson and
Irene Bell has been elected Secretary.

Discussed Spring Bazaar to be held on April 1.
Updated prayer chain list needed.

Darlene Hucks is in charge of Women in the Pulpit.

Gaskin gave the Methodist Women Report:
Tom Thumb wedding being planned for Feb. 25.



Rev. Knight spoke about the Spring Bazaar coming up on
April 1, and of Revival Services March 12-15 with Ben

Gafford preaching.

There being no other business, the meeting was adjourned
with prayer at 6:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Vicky Hucks, Secretary
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